Approved             
SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES
December 23, 2015 
Town Offices

The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session on Wednesday, December 23, 2015 at 5:00 p.m. at the Town Offices. In attendance were Selectman Karen Ober, Selectman Dave Nickerson, Selectman Johnny Van Tassel and Town Administrator, Charles Smith.           












1.0 Pledge of Allegiance - Those in attendance recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 




2.0 Public Comment - None at this time. 

 




 







3.0 Business  
3.1
 Special Town Meeting - Chair Nickerson stated the Board has been given direction by the voters to reopen the “swap shop” and access to the metal pile, which will happen this Saturday because the Town needed time to figure out how to proceed. Director Bordeau and Operations Manager Adams provided the Board with a draft Operations Plan. The BOS reviewed. Selectman Van Tassel replied the voters wanted the operations the way they were. Chair Nickerson stated the Operations Plan should be turned over to the Solid waste Committee (SWC) because that’s what the people wanted and the metal pile should go back to where it was, not near the dumpster but back on the ground. Selectman Van Tassel noted a concrete pad was discussed for the metal items, so they wouldn’t be in the dirt and the pad should be looked in to now. Selectman Ober stated the discussion was at the Public Hearing by some residents, who offered to volunteer their time & labor and those people should be asked. Selectman Ober noted the signs need to be addressed as well, which the SWC should look at for recommendations. Chair Nickerson stated he does not want the SWC to fail because there is no budget until next July and most people do not have the time to volunteer or the money in their pockets. Selectman Van Tassel noted the last SWC did not fail, it was disbanded because there was no interest. Selectman Ober stated residents have the option though, to either place items on the ground or in the dumpster if they want. Operations Manager Adams replied if items are placed in the dumpster then they are off limits and if they are placed on the ground for reuse/repurposing then they are left out for 1-2 weeks then scooped up in to the dumpster. Selectman Ober suggested the Town look into the purchase of a “thumb” so they would not be scooping up dirt but it would be expensive and the funds should be placed in this year’s budget. Director Bordeau stated the swap shop would go back inside the metal building. Selectman Ober suggested that the electronics be roped off because they were piled three high and someone could get crushed, if they fell. Director Bordeau replied he is reinstating the volunteers at the Transfer Station and may be asking for a few more, plus he has advertised for a 3rd Attendant. Operations Manager Adams replied residents should be paying to dispose of their electronics but there are some that sneak things on to the shelves. There was a brief discussion of items that are and should be considered “unacceptable”. Selectman Ober proposed renting a storage unit for the recreation equipment, to free up some space. Selectman Ober noted traffic at the Transfer Station has been better because the swap shop was closed and the SWC should look at a better place for the swap shop or a better way to do this. Chair Nickerson asked if there was a different area or if the building could be moved because a lot of people liked the convenience of being able to get rid of their trash and get out. Operations Manager Adams replied he did not think the building would be able to stand another move. Selectman Ober asked TA Smith to look into a “Hold Harmless” agreement for the BOS for this whole situation because the Town wanted it. Director Bordeau asked Chief Hankard what could be done in regards to enforcement. Chief Hankard replied there can be signs to enforce criminal trespass but the stuff at the Transfer Station is free and doesn’t have a value, so it would be hard to charge someone for theft but if its not free (in the dumpster) then it would have a value. Chief Hankard stated he would check with the County Attorney. Selectman Ober replied if metal is put in the dumpster every night then it wouldn’t be free. Chair Nickerson asked that the Transfer Station’s budget be placed on the BOS’s next meeting agenda, to review potential increases. Director Bordeau was asked to get an estimate for fencing. OPW Van Tassel stated she heard clearly that the swap shop was a helping hand for needy people in the community and all she is hearing is tax dollars, tax dollars and more tax dollars, I do not think people understand how all of this works and they will feel it in their taxes, which I am sad about.         
3.2 Non-Public Sessions - Under RSA 91-A:3 II (c) – Chair Nickerson made a motion to go into non-public session at 5:49 p.m. Selectman Van Tassel seconded the motion. Roll call vote, Ober – aye, Van Tassel – aye and Nickerson –aye. TA Smith, Transfer Station Manager, Mike Adams and DPW Director Bordeau were also present. The Board reconvened the public session at 6:27 p.m. Chair Nickerson announced that no decisions were made and the board voted to seal the minutes. 
3.3 Solid Waste Committee - Candidates to date are; Bob White, Dave Swanay, Jenn Holt, Andy Sanborn, Jeff Burns, Lynn Chong and Donna Shimming. The Department of Public Works is in charge of the Transfer Station until the Selectman decide otherwise. To be discussed at the next meeting on 1/6/16.
3.4 Structural Engineering RFPs - TA Smith reported five proposals were received today and he has not had time to analyze each one. Selectman Van Tassel asked if each proposal could be placed on a spread sheet and broken out. There was a brief discussion regarding there being no “as built” plans for the Town Office or Life Safety Building. 
3.5 Treasurer / Deputy Treasurer - TA Smith informed the Board that Treasurer Cobb would be out next week, so they will need to sign payroll & accounts payable. TA Smith stated it was brought to his attention that a Deputy Treasurer position was authorized by the Board but it is not in the budget. Selectman Van Tassel suggested one dollar be placed in the new line item. Selectman Ober stated Treasurer Cobb has not been elected yet, so a final decision can not be made by her until that time. 
4.0 Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed & signed the payroll and the accounts payable register, a copy was made available for public inspection.
      

    



   





  
 
5.0 Review & Approve Minutes  







  5.1 12/16/15 -  Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of December 16, 2015. Selectman Ober motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of December 16, 2015 with corrections. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

6.0 Other Business 
6.2 Annual Report - AS Rollins reminded the BOS that their annual report submission and a decision regarding this year’s dedication are needed soon.    







  



 

7.0 Selectmen’s Reports - None at this time.  
 












8.0 ADJOURNMENT – Chair Nickerson made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:57 p.m. Selectmen Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.   




9.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectmen’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 6, 2016 @ 5:00 p.m. at the Town Offices. The Selectmen will not be holding a meeting on December 30, 2015, due to the holiday.       











Respectfully submitted,
April Rollins, Administrative Specialist
12/23/2015
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